
  

  
ÉMMSOTA Website                                                      moodymiddlesecretary@sd43.bc.ca                 

www.Moody Middle website calendar 
JANUARY  
4 School opens after Winter Break 
8 Late French Immersion registration opens @ 09:00 
12 Gr 8 Heritage Woods – Virtual Parent Presentation  
13 Gr 8 Riverside – Parent info night, virtual presentation link on website by 6pm 
14 Late French Immersion registration closes @ 16:00 
18* PAC Meeting *NOTE DATE CHANGE 
18 Gr 8 Gleneagle – Virtual Parent Presentation posted on website under QuickLinks 
19 Gr 8 Heritage Woods – Optional Zoom Q&A 6:30-7:30pm 
20 Gr 8 Pinetree – Virtual Parent Presentation 
20 Gr 8 Terry Fox – Live Zoom Parent Meeting 6:30-7:30pm, virtual tour & Q&A 
21 Gr 8 Gleneagle – By evening, a Q&A document will be posted in same location as                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

                              the original presentation 
27 Gr 8 Centennial – Virtual Parent Presentation 
FEBRUARY  
1 Pro D (school based) 
2 Gr 8 Charles Best – Virtual Parent info night on ZOOM @ 7:00pm 
2 Gr 8 PMSS - Virtual Parent Presentation 
5  Cross Catchment Registration opens @ 09:00 
8 PAC Meeting 
10 Cross Catchment Registration closes @ 16:00 
15 BC Family Day – schools not in session 
24 Pink Shirt (Anti-bullying) Day 
26 Pro D (District) – schools not in session 

 
Happy New Year to our entire ÉMMSOTA Community.  
 
We hope that everyone enjoyed a quiet and relaxing winter break. We hope you were all able 
to spend quality time with close family laughing, getting outdoors and enjoying the festive 
season. It was so nice to welcome your children back to school and look forward to many positive 
things to come in the year ahead. The pulse around the school the first few days back was very 
positive, and it was clear all our students and staff were rested and ready to move forward in 
2021.  
 
Moving forward means a continued focus on health and well being as well as diving deeper into 
improving numeracy skills and supporting the mathematical mindset. Both goal areas are 
featured in our SD43 District Strategic Vision 2025. These are areas we have been working with 
over the past couple of years at EMMSOTA and will continue to do so with renewed efforts. Our 
school wide theme of “Innovation and the Environment” serves us well to dive into projects in 
the new year that can reflect learning in both goal areas. We are looking forward to unveiling 
our art installation from earlier in the year and continue to celebrate creativity and arts 
integration through all that we do. Stay tuned as we continue our journey into 2021.  

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Lists/Calendar/calendar.aspx


 
Our Grade 8s are starting to prepare for Grade 9 articulation and course selection as secondary 
school will be hosting virtual parent events over the next couple of weeks before all Grade 8 
students will participate in a Virtual Walkabout/Tour January 29th. This is also the time of year 
when programs of choice applications are open, and we begin our cross-catchment process. 
Please be sure to stay on top of deadlines and applications if you are planning on applying for 
any special program at a secondary school or if your younger children coming into middle school 
are looking at one of our District’s middle level programs of choice. All information can be found 
on our District Website (click link) and some is featured in this e-news update below.   
 
Please find in this e-news some important information, dates and incredible creativity as we 
continue to highlight some of our student work in our “BragART” section of the bi-weekly e-
news.  
 
Thank you as always for sharing your children with us every day.  
 
Cheers, A Bientôt 
 
Mark Clay              Kathryn Jung 
Principal                Vice Principal 
 
 
COVID-19 HEALTH AND SAFETY REMINDERS 
Please find attached (at the bottom of this newsletter) the Updated Daily Health Check that 
was provided back in the Fall 2020. Please use it to review with your child their health prior 
to arriving for learning each day. 
 
We continue to encourage parents to pick up students in a timely fashion. The more quickly 
students are leaving school grounds, physically distanced from other learning group friends, 
the safer our whole community is. We in the office ask for your cooperation in refraining from 
visiting the office with student belongings throughout the day. There is limited student 
movement without adults present and this means that Mr. Clay, Ms. Jung and our office 
support staff are following protocol to follow through with parent issues which are mostly 
avoidable. Thank you for your understanding during this difficult time. 
 
Traffic Safety Reminders 
Please plan to drop-off and pick-up your student off site (James, Henry, St. George streets) as 
much as possible to reduce the traffic flow.   Our parking lot does allow for a few cars at a time 
to drop off and pick-up students.  The drop off and pick-up spaces are in our staff only parking 
lot along the south side adjacent to the school. Please keep to a safe speed of under 10km/hr 
inside the parking lot. We are noticing more cars in a rush to drop off that are coming and 
leaving the parking lot at excessive speeds which creates a very unsafe environment for 
students arriving and leaving school. The flow of traffic is one way in, all the way around the 
lot to exit, stopping at the stop sign before entering the intersection.  
 
This is an ideal time to remind your children about traffic safety and being mindful at crosswalks 
and sidewalk use, especially with the low light at this time of year! Parents driving their children 
please SLOW down in all approaches to the school and when turning off and onto St. John’s 

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/Pages/default.aspx#/=


Street in particular. Student safety is of utmost importance to all of us, so please consider doing 
your best to always support safety. We thank you.  
 
Absences, Lates & Early Dismissals 
Parents/guardians are asked to notify the office and the classroom teacher when students will 
be absent, late or leaving early. To notify the office, please click here: Absence Report (or find 
it under QuickLinks on the main page of our Moody Middle website) for all types of absences, 
including Absent, Late or Early dismissal.  This report can be submitted any time prior to the 
absence, but no later than the start of school on the day of the absence.  You may also email 
the information to: moodymiddlesecretary@sd43.bc.ca or call the office at 604-461-7384. 
 
When picking up a student for early dismissal, please call the office to let us know you have 
arrived.  We will then send the student out to meet you in the parking lot.  Please do not call or 
text the student directly, as we discourage cell phone use while in school. 
 
 
MDI for Grade 8 Students (only) 
 
Middle Years Development Instrument (MDI) – Participation in January February 2021 
SD43 has partnered with the Human Early Learning Partnership (HELP) at the University of 
British Columbia to measure and promote children’s social and emotional development, 
health, well-being, and assets through the Middle Year Development Instrument (MDI). The 
Middle Years Development Instrument (MDI) is a self-report questionnaire that asks children in 
middle childhood about their thoughts, feelings and experiences. The MDI is the first survey of 
its kind to gather information about the lives of children both in school, in the home and in the 
community, from their own perspective. The survey questions align with the BC Ministry of 
Education’s K-12 curriculum, which includes a focus on promoting children’s personal and 
social competencies.  
 
Grade 8 students will be invited to complete the MDI during class time between:  
January 11th and March 5th, 2021. 
 
For more information and to view the questionnaires:       
http://earlylearning.ubc.ca/mdi/ 
                                                                 
Parent FAQs:                       
http://earlylearning.ubc.ca/mdi/parent-guardian-resources/ 
 
If you don’t want your child to participate please contact your child’s teacher, Mr. Clay in the 
Office mclay@sd43.bc.ca, or contact the MDI project staff at mdi@help.ubc.ca.   
 
At the end of our newsletter, please find attached the brochure that was also sent home early 
in December 2020.  
 
** Grade 7 students will be participating in the Ministry  of Education Student Learning Survey 
and the Foundation Skills Assessment (letter sent home to Grade 7 families earlier this week) 
later in January and February 2021.  

https://www2016.sd43.bc.ca/eforms/_layouts/15/FormServer.aspx?XsnLocation=https://www2016.sd43.bc.ca/eforms/AbsenceReportForm/Forms/template.xsn&SaveLocation=https%3A%2F%2Fwww2016%2Esd43%2Ebc%2Eca%2Feforms%2FAbsenceReportForm&ClientInstalled=true&DefaultItemOpen=1&Source=https%3A%2F%2Fwww2016%2Esd43%2Ebc%2Eca%2Feforms%2FAbsenceReportForm%2FForms%2FAllItems%2Easpx%3FPageView%3DShared%26InitialTabId%3DRibbon%2EWebPartPage%26VisibilityContext%3DWSSWebPartPage
mailto:moodymiddlesecretary@sd43.bc.ca
http://earlylearning.ubc.ca/mdi/
http://earlylearning.ubc.ca/mdi/parent-guardian-resources/
mailto:mclay@sd43.bc.ca
mailto:mdi@help.ubc.ca


 
Grade 8 Transition to Secondary School 
To parents of Grade 8 students: As we continue on our path to grade 9, you are probably 
looking for more information about your child’s secondary school.  Please see the dates and 
times in our calendar above for upcoming parent presentations and note that some of them 
are taking place as early as next week. 
Most of the presentations will be recorded and you can check the school’s website for the 
link.  Most schools will be providing a link for your questions and they will post a  
Q & A document at a later date with the answers to your questions. 
Please feel free to explore Programs on the SD 43 website. 
Please check our website for updates regarding program registration and dates: 
Publications - Moving to Secondary School 
 
Cross Catchment & Programs of Choice Registration (Late French Immersion) 
Information is now available regarding Cross Catchment and Programs of Choice (Late French 
Immersion) registration.  For *registration & program information, please click the link below: 
Programs of Choice Brochure 2021-2022 
Late French Immersion Registration dates – Jan 8, 2021 @ 09:00 – Jan 14, 2021 @ 16:00 
Cross Catchment Registration dates – Feb 5, 2021 @ 09:00 – Feb 10, 2021 @ 16:00 
*You will need your Student PEN (BC student #) to register (found on student report card) 
 
Emergency and Inclement Weather Communication 
Photo by Ms. T-H 

As our weather is changing quickly, please be prepared by 
planning ahead to arrive to school in a safe and timely fashion 
with students dressed appropriately for learning and play both 
indoors and out.   
In the event there is significant snowfall overnight or if you are 
questioning whether the school is open, please watch our 
school (or District) website for a status banner which will 
provide the latest important updates.  Our District website will 
be updated by 6:30am with closure information.  For more 
information on how ÉMMSOTA will respond to emergency and 
inclement weather, please visit the following site for more 
information:   www.sd43.bc.ca/EmergencyInformation  
 

                

Outdoors for Nutrition & Lunch Breaks 
Students will be outdoors for nutrition and lunch breaks on most days.  Please ensure students 
have appropriate clothing (water-resistant jackets / shoes / umbrellas) as necessary for the 
weather. Students will continue to eat their snacks and lunch inside before going outside for 
fresh air and play. This helps facilitate handwashing/sanitizing before and after eating.  
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Publications/Forms/AllItems.aspx?RootFolder=%2Fschool%2Fmoody%2FPublications%2FMoving%20to%20Secondary%20School%20%28Grade%209%20in%202021%2D2022%29&FolderCTID=0x012000EA815E3AD6556A4DB8A68D1C0E7AF62B&View=%7B97B471ED%2DC230%2D4017%2D8066%2D1B60BB8ED818%7D#/=
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Documents/Programs%20of%20Choice%202021-2022%20Brochure.pdf
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/EmergencyInformation


BraggARTs corner 
The Mail Art project was a collaborative art 
project where students created personal 
postage stamps and postcards. The postcards 
were then "mailed" to someone else in the class 
at random and the receiving person would 
contribute their own artistic touch and "mail" it 
back to the original sender (artist). This project 
explored the medium of collage and the 
importance of using found materials in 
artmaking. 

Div 1, Glyn & Tristan                                                                                                                                           Div 8, Liana & Dylan 
 
Ms. Howard, working with Divisions 1, 8 and 17 
                       

   
Div 17                                                                   Div 17, Hana & Sara                                          Div 1, Chloe & Constanza 
      
Division 16 (Ms. Walling’s class) update: 
Just before Winter Break, Division 16 learned about winter folktales, stories, and myths from 
around the world. For their final assignment, students created memorable and imaginative 
interpretations of different creatures and characters from winter folklore.  

 
Gryla (Iceland) The mother of the Yule Lads, and wife of Leppaludi. On 
Christmas, she would eat mischievous children. – Azadeh K. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kuraokami (Japan) The name Kuraokami comes from two 
words, Kura, which means darkness, and Okami, which means 
dragon of water. Kuraokami has the power to freeze, bring 
snow, and make rainfall. He is still widely known throughout 
the northern part of Japan and throughout farmland where 
there are harsh winters. People throughout the northern areas 
say when there is heavy snowfall, it is Kuraokami on the move. 
– Kevin F. 



 

           
 

Cheeno (New England) The Chenoo is an ice giant that was once a man 
that had committed a terrible crime such as cannibalism or making people 
starve, causing its heart to turn to ice. The Chenoo, from Wabanaki 
legends, stays in the mountains and eats anyone that comes into its 
grasp. There are ways to turn a Chenoo back into a human but the 
method is difficult so many people resort to just killing them. – Ella H. 
 
  
Beira, Queen of Winter (Scotland, 
Ireland) Beira is the god of winter but 
according to Donald Alexander Mackenzie 
a folklorist who published Wonder Tales 

from Scottish Myth and Legend in 1917, she was also believed to be 
mother of all the gods in Scottish and Irish mythology. In most story's 
she is either thought to be a protector of life or a goddess of death 
and rebirth. – Lincoln C. 
 
 

 
 
Nisse (Scandanavia) The general description of the Nisse is a small, elderly 
humanoid figure who looks similar to a garden Gnome (mostly because of 
the pointy hat that both are associated with), size can vary from 2 feet 
(60cm) and 3 feet (90cm). They live in barns and farmsteads and if treated 
well they will help with chores and jobs and protect the family that owns 
the barn. If treated poorly, they will enact acts of mischievousness and pull 
pranks, even going so far as to kill or maim livestock. – Samuel E. 
 
 

 

 
Follow us on Twitter          
 Twitter name – @43moody 
. . . school news, breaking stories, reminders, links, accomplishments, educational dialogue and 
another means of communication!                                                       
Download the Twitter app 
 

 

 

https://twitter.com/?lang=en
https://twitter.com/?lang=en
https://twitter.com/download?ref_src=MailTweet-iOS


 
 
  

Moody Middle communicates with families via email, including sending newsletters, field trip notices and payment notices.  If 
you do NOT wish to receive email from Moody Middle, please reply to this email with ‘UNSUBSCRIBE’ in the subject line. 
 

moodymiddlesecretary@sd43.bc.ca                                                                                          School 
Website 

PAC Website 
District Website 

mailto:moodymiddlesecretary@sd43.bc.ca
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Parents/PAC/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Parents/PAC/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/Pages/default.aspx


 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Moody Middle – Zoom Christmas staff meeting shot! 

 
 
 
COMMUNITY INFORMATION:   
 
Please see our website for upcoming community events, sports teams, City of Port Moody 
programs and more – Check ‘Community News and Information’ on this link: 
 
Moody Middle Publications 
 
Port Moody Arts – Jan-April 2021 programs 

https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/moody/Publication%20Documents/Pages/default.aspx#/=
http://my432016.sd43.bc.ca/Departments/CommunityRelations/cid/_layouts/15/ClickRedirect.aspx?Tag=weekly%5fGenericList%5fItem&Target=http%3a%2f%2fmy432016%2esd43%2ebc%2eca%2fDepartments%2fCommunityRelations%2fcid%2fLists%2fExternal%20Resources%2fDispForm%2easpx%3fID%3d641


 
 



 
The Elizabeth Fry Society of Greater Vancouver, if you're not familiar with it 
already, is a not-for-profit organization that for over 80 years has supported some of 
society’s most vulnerable populations – women, girls and children at risk, involved in 
or affected by the justice system. Our more than two dozen programs work to break 
the cycle of poverty, addiction, mental illness, homelessness and crime.   

Our newest program, called Future Bright, is designed to help families access the 
different grants available for their children's post-secondary education by opening an 
RESP without any need to contribute towards the account and where $0 fees are 
involved. Parents could access up to $3,200 or more.   

There is absolutely no cost for this service to the families or to your organization.  I've 
attached a poster that outlines the main points and benefits to families and 
organizations that take advantage of the program. We undertake to do all the 
necessary leg work to facilitate the member's registration and assist them in obtaining 
any of the documentation required for the program.  There is very little time and 
effort required on the part of organization members other than arranging for us to 
meet or referring us to member's that could benefit from the program. 
https://www.elizabethfry.com/future-bright/ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://elizabethfry.com/
https://www.elizabethfry.com/future-bright/
https://www.elizabethfry.com/future-bright/


  

 

 





 
 



 



 


